
6/23/2020 Illinois Massmail

https://massmail.illinois.edu/massmail/8478387.html 1/3

   
  

Modified on-campus instruction for Fall 2020 semester 
June 18, 2020 3:14 PM

Dear Faculty, Students and Staff,

As you know, our university leadership has been consulting with faculty, staff,
students, the Academic Senate, community members and with local and state
health officials to evaluate our options for delivery of Fall 2020 instruction.

All faculty, staff and students will be receiving more detailed information this week
about what we know right now. We have posted a new list of some frequently
asked questions with answers on the COVID-19 website.

As a public land-grant university, it is our obligation to provide accessible and
equitable research, creative expression and educational experiences for people
from across the state and around the globe. We come together here to challenge
and debate the known, confront and conquer the unknown, advance the frontier of
knowledge and improve the human condition. Our success hinges upon the vibrant
learning communities that constitute the bedrock of residential universities like
ours. All of us, together, share in all the good that our university makes possible. Its
classrooms, libraries, rare book and manuscript collections, laboratories, studios,
research institutes, performing arts spaces, gathering spaces and museums enable
and inspire the face-to-face engagement and debate. This fosters the free and
daring inquiry and the rich empathy and candor our world needs to deal with its
current challenges and to change and to progress beyond them. The events of the
past months make the importance for such conversations, engagement and
experiences even more urgent.

The university is committed to doing all we can to maximize the safety of all
members of our community. A commitment to the health and safety of our students,
staff and faculty will be foundational to any decisions we make and all actions that
we take. That is a commitment that also extends to the broader Urbana-Champaign
community that supports us.

The university has been working diligently on ways to continue to fulfill our missions
as we look to the Fall 2020 semester. In conjunction with public health officials, we
have worked with our own experts, faculty and staff to develop plans for fall that
prioritize health and safety and allow us to resume some level of in-person
instruction and educational activity. Our working groups continue to make
considerable progress on all fronts. Earlier this month, the COVID-19 Academics
Affairs Team shared their report with the most likely scenarios and
recommendations for Fall 2020 instruction. The feedback to the report was robust,
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diverse and candid. It provided the team with additional things to consider and
concerns to address.

Based upon these ongoing efforts, and with considerable thought and broad
consultation, we have decided that we will resume on-campus instruction for the
Fall 2020 semester in a manner modified to address the ongoing pandemic
concerns. This semester will consist of a blend of in-person and remote instruction.
Along with a successful transition of our region of Illinois into Phase IV of Gov. J.B.
Pritzker’s Restore Illinois plan, resuming on-campus instruction is predicated upon
our ability to provide adequate COVID-19 testing for our entire community of
faculty, staff and students, coupled with a comprehensive plan that looks after the
vulnerable and aims at mitigating and containing any outbreaks. The COVID-19
SHIELD Team is advancing this plan, and they will be providing specific information
about the plan in the weeks ahead.

In order for this return to in-person instruction to succeed, everyone in our
university community will be required to follow guidelines by the Centers for
Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) and the Champaign-Urbana Public Health
District (CUPHD). This includes practicing social distancing, wearing face coverings
(for those who are able), checking symptoms and adequate hygiene such as
frequent handwashing and using hand sanitizer.

We cannot overstate that our own personal behavior will determine in a large part
our access to all the good that our campus offers. It is up to each of us to take care
of one another. In the weeks ahead, as we prepare to resume on-campus
operations in the fall, we count on the unfaltering vigilance of everyone in our
community. We still have a lot of work to do to get ready.

Thank you for your patience and thank you in advance for doing your part to keep
everyone in our university community safe. We will continue to keep you informed
about progression of our plans to reopen our campus in a safe manner.

Sincerely,

Robert J. Jones
Chancellor

Andreas C. Cangellaris
Vice Chancellor for Academic Affairs and Provost

   


